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The Unbiased Truth About Bowls  

BOWLS CLUBS AROUND THE GLOBE  

Year 2023-24 Issue No 57 of  27 May 2024 

The Auckland Bowling Club is Auckland’s premier lawn bowling club. 

Our newly refurbished clubrooms and world class greens provide 

the perfect venue for outdoor fun, indoor business and year-round 

enjoyment, conveniently located right in the heart of Auckland. 

Corporate meetings, private functions, fundraising events – all go 

better with a round or two of bowls. 

The oldest bowling green in the Southern Hemisphere 

Early in the city’s history this area was converted to a bowling green. 

Laid in 1861, the greens are believed to be the oldest in the South-

ern Hemisphere. The process of converting swampland to bowling 

green required transporting in enormous quantities of stone to lay 

the foundations, making the green a very expensive undertaking at 

the time, costing 1,700 pounds by the time the initial setting up was 

completed in 1862. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Train leaving from Platform One  

 

Julie Hyland has run Platform One at 

Claremont Plaza for the last twenty 

Years. From 31 May 2024 she hand-

ed in her apron and retired.  

Platform One has been a sponsor of 

our club for a long time and we all 

wish Julie a happy retirement.  

I was at the Soup ‘n  

Sandwich Lunch back in 2023!  

Please join us on  

 Wednesday 12 June 2024  

Book now as tables are filling!  



Let’s support our sponsors.  

 

They fund us in different ways, so don ’t except discounts 

at their place of business!  

New sponsors would be very welcome.  

Official Newsletter of the Claremont Bowls & Community Club  
 

1 Bournville Cr., Claremont, Tasmania, 7011 Phone:  

03 6249 2559 Email: claremontbowlsclub@bigpond.com.au  

Editor: Mike Quinn Phone: 62 495 136 Email: 

mqu63175@bigpond.net.au.  

Club is also on Facebook 

And our Web Site contains tons of news/photos etc.  Parts of this newsletter have been digitally altered. 

OUR AGM IS ON SUNDAY 23 JUNE 2024 AT 1.00 PM 

Overall we have had a good year in 2023-24. The club spir-

it is high, we have done OK on the greens, our finances are 

sound and the new artificial green is part of the plan. 

Nomination forms for office bearers are now available in 

the club rooms. If required a vote will take place on 23 

June. Full members or Life members are eligible to vote. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our board for 2023-2024 with one or two missing. Who 

will we place our trust in for 2024-2025? 

Winter Members Draw 

The winter draw has started and will go till 

September/early October. Once again we 

thank Paul Hart and his company  

The 7th draw was on 30 May 2024 and the 

name that came up was Samantha Shaw 

(pictured) who was present to receive $100 

This week (8th draw) the amount will be $20 

 

 

Quite a few of our members are away on holiday to all 

parts of Australia and overseas. We wish them plain sail-

ing until they return.  

 

The building at 57 Cadbury Road looks like it is fin-

ished and residence should move in soon.  

 

PS: Let Mike Q know of any new news items at 

mqu63175@bigpond.net.au  

thanks 

 

Colleen may be a saint– not sure about Warren! 

Three happy 

people at the 

Thursday get-

together are 

Robert Lock-

ley, Cheryl 

Nielsenbeck & 

Ken Broom-

head. 


